ST ANDREWS BURNS CLUB
Minute of Committee meeting
HELD IN THE BOWLING CLUB ON SUNDAY THE 16TH OF APRIL 2023 AT 4.00PM
1. The President welcomed the committee members.

2. Apologies for absence. Keith McCartney

3. Minute of the meeting held on the 9th of October 2022, taken as read.

4. There were no matters arising,  

5. Financial update and membership.   The Treasurer provided an update on financial matters and membership. The club has 141 members, and the Grubb trust stands at £6,891.

6.  Review of the 2023 Burns Supper.   The Secretary had collected comments from club members regarding the 2023 Supper. The review notes are attached.

7. Date, venue and caterer for 2024 Supper.    The Secretary agreed to discuss concerns regarding the menu with the caterer.    It was agreed that Alan MacDonald would carry out a survey of other possible venues for the Supper. These to include The New Golf Club and local hotels.

8. Storage of Club memorabilia.  The Bowling club have agreed that the Burns statue and other Burn’s club memorabilia can be stored at the bowling club. The purpose made statue storage box has been damaged and has been returned to the maker for repair.

9. Schools Report.  The attached report was submitted by George Mcintosh, St Andrews Burns Club Schools convener.

10.  Fife Association of Burns Clubs Report. The attached report was submitted by the secretary of the Fife Association of Burns clubs.

11. Proposed secondment of George McIntosh. The committee agreed to the secondment of George Mcintosh as a committee member.

12. Advertising protocol and review of Data Protection requirements.               At present there is no Advertising Policy included in the Burns Club’s constitution.      Following a request from The St Andrews Rotary Club, asking the Burns Club to help promote a Rotary club event in St Andrews, the Secretary raised questions about the Burns club’s Advertising Protocol and the treasurer raised concerns about data protection requirements. After considerable thought and effort by the treasurer, the Rotary Club’s flyer appeared on the Burns club website linked to an article by George Mcintosh thanking the St Andrews Rotary club for supporting the Fife Association of Burns Clubs, thereby making the posting of the flyer compliant with data protection requirements.


The Secretary maintained the view that the Burns club should not advertise other organisation’s events. A discussion followed during in which the Chairman stated that, as far as he was aware, there was only one committee member raising concerns about the clubs advertising policy. The secretary interpreted this as a personal criticism and stated he was prepared to “walk away” if that was what the Chairman wanted. The Chairman said he did not and that he hoped the Secretary would continue with his good work.


13. AOCB – As Secretary of the Fife Association of Burns Clubs, George Mcintosh expressed his disappointment that The St Andrews Burns club had not contributed to FABC schools competition expenses despite the committee agreeing they would at a previous meeting.

14. Date of next meeting Sunday the 24th of September 2023.


